
 

 

DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL 
 

TRANSPORT (SCOTLAND) ACT 2019 
LOW EMISSION ZONES (SCOTLAND) REGULATIONS 2021 

 
DUNDEE LOW EMISSION ZONE 

 
Notice is hereby given that on 24 May 2022 Dundee City Council made a low emission 
zone scheme under Section 9 of the Transport (Scotland) Act 2019. 
The Dundee Low Emission Zone Scheme was approved by the Scottish Minsters on 
19 May 2022 and will operate within the A991 inner-ring road network in the City of 
Dundee. Under the Dundee LEZ scheme:- 
1. Only vehicles that meet or exceed the vehicle emission standards set out in the 

Low Emission Zone (Emission Standards, Exemptions and Enforcement) 
(Scotland) Regulations 2021 can be driven within the LEZ area. 

2. The LEZ scheme will operate 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, all year round. 
3. If a driver of a vehicle (other than a motorbike or a moped) that does not meet set 

standards for exhaust emissions drives that vehicle into the LEZ area, the 
registered keeper (other than in the circumstances specified in Regulation 5 of the 
above named Regulations) will receive a penalty charge. 

The Dundee Low Emission Zone Scheme will come into effect on 30 May 2022. 
Penalty charges will start to be issued, following a two-year grace period for all vehicles 
and for residents living within the LEZ area, on 30 May 2024. 
A copy of this notice, a copy of the Dundee Low Emission Zone Scheme and a copy 
of the statement of the date on which the Scheme comes into effect may be inspected 
online at Dundee City Council’s website at www.dundeecity.gov.uk/lez . They are also 
available for inspection by appointment only during weekday working hours at Dundee 
City Council Dundee House, 50 North Lindsay Street, Dundee DD11LS. Appointments 
can be made by calling 01382 436280. 
 
 

ROGER MENNIE, Head of Democratic and Legal Services 
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